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UPLEADON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a meeting of Upleadon Parish Council held on Thursday 15 February 2024 at 

Upleadon Village Hall at 6.45 pm. 

Present:-  Cllr M Manning (Chair), Cllr Mrs W Fabian, Cllr Mrs P Turner, Cllr H Dunn, Cllr T 

Rickard, Cllr P Dallow 

Also present:  District Cllr P Burford, County Cllr Mrs G Moseley 

There were two Members of the public present 

 7.1   Apologies and approval for absence 

Apologies were received from Cllr E Wood 

 7.2   Declarations of Interest   

There were no Declarations of Interest 

7.3    To give consideration to Planning application 
 

P1656/23/FUL Land North Of, Lower House Farm, Gloucester Road, Upleadon 
Change of use of land for the siting of two log cabins for holiday occupation, parking, cycle 
storage and track with associated works (Farm diversification scheme) 
 
Cllr Mrs Fabian proposed No Objection, seconded by Cllr Rickard and agreed by five votes 
in favour, one against. 
 

7.4   To give consideration to consultation.      Motorsport UK – consultation on 3 Shires Stages 
Rally – Cheltenham Motor Club 14/15 Sept 2024   (note: the Rally may not pass through        
the Parish this year, and that it is intended it will be held in reserve in case another of the 
intended routes becomes unavailable). 

 
 Cllr Rickard proposed that in response to the consultation that the Parish Council 

emphasise the importance of safety and that it must be paramount.  In addition how much 
notice will be given when deciding if the Okle Green stage will be used.  This was 
seconded by Cllr Mrs Fabian and unanimously agreed. 

 

7.5     Grit Bin – recently sited at Upleadon Church 

          A discussion took place regarding the newly sited grit bin at Upleadon Church which was 

 not of a size/design that Members were expecting it to be.  County Cllr Mrs Moseley who 

 had been instrumental in obtaining grit bins for local Parishes in her area through the 

 County Council, advised she was aware of the situation and discussed with Members an 

 alternative type and advised she would ask for two bins – one in a subtle colour for the 

 Church location and a further one for siting in Forge Lane, in the vicinity of Heronsgate. 

7.6 This concluded the business of the meeting and it was declared closed at 9.10 pm 


